



Board of Directors Meeting


October 21, 2024


The October meeting of the USATF Niagara Board of Directors was called to order by Don 
Lawrence at 8:03 pm EST.  The following Board members were present:  Don Lawrence, Kathy 
McLymond, Mike Nier, Eric Boyce, Sharon Gruttadoro, Rozanne Redlinski, Kelsey Ryan, Danielle 
Anderson, Jim Glinsky, Jason Henderson, Matt Merrill and Jacky Mendes.  


1.   Approval of Minutes:  Mike Nier and Sharon Gruttadoro made a motion and seconded that 
motion, to approve the minutes.  This motion was approved.


2. President’s report:  XC is in full swing.  Don gave us the origin of the word “Harriers” and said 
that he was finishing the accreditation reports as well as the Annual Mtg. delegate list.  
UBMD asked for input for the new indoor field house with a 200 meter track that is 
proposed to open in 2026.  


Sport Chairs:


LDR:   Eric Boyce is working to finalize the 24-25 season.  There will be an Open/Masters XC meet on 
November 3rd as part of the Glavin series.


Youth:  Jason Henderson stated that the University of Rochester Sport Medicine may be a sponsor for 
meets this coming year.


High Performance:  Matt Merrill said that 2 weekends in June have been penciled in at Roberts Wesleyan 
for the Outdoor meet.    Matt is also making the White polo and Navy vests for the National Meeting and 
the new members of the Board.


Chair reports:


VP Administration:  Danielle announced that she will be working remotely from Washington, DC.


VO Operations:  Kelsey Ryan will be attending the Annual Meeting as a Youth representative.


Treasurer:  Jacky Mendes’ treasure’s report can be seen at the end of these minutes.


Secretary:  Rozanne Redlinski asked that BOD members read the changes that are proposed in the 
bylaws.  These changes involve the terms lengths and elections procedures.


Committee reports:


Officials:  Kathy McLymond reported that there were 7 veterans and 6 new officials, that are interested in 
becoming an official,  at the rules review on Oct 13th.  She thanked Kelsey  Ryan for the use the of Snyder 
facility.  The next review will be on Oct 27th at Roberts Wesleyan @1:00pm EST.


Membership:  Jim Glinsky reported that Penfield was the new Youth Club that joined the Association.  
Jim’s report is also seen at the end of these minutes.




At Large:  Mike Nier wanted organizers to be aware of the Masters National Meet on June 21st in hopes 
that we can avoid a scheduling conflict.  


Old business:


Please promote the USATF XC Championships to High School runners.


New business:  


The following people will be the delegates for the USATF Annual meeting:  Don Lawrence, Rozanne 
Redlinski,  Kathy McLymond, Matt Merrill, Perry Jenkins,  Mickey Piscitelli, Lexi


Reports:


Treasurer’s report:

















